
Viilage of Burr Ridg*
Mayor Gary Grasso

March 29,2024

On March 29, 2024, the Village of Burr Ridge received your written request for public records pursuant
to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act ("FOIA"). In your FOIA request you sought the following
records.

"A copy of the most recent property & casualty insurance renewal summary for all lines of insurance
purchased by the public entity (general liability, auto, workers comp, professional, directors and officers,
etc.) This document summarizes the insurance terms, limits, deductibles, premium and exclusions. The
document(s) should also show what company/companies brokered, sold, and/or underwrote said policies."

I. Denial of Request

Your request for records is hereby denied in its entirety. The reason(s) for denial are stated in Section III,
below.

II. The Person Responsible for the Denial:

The person who is responsible for the denial of access to the requested records is: Shirley Benedict,
Freedom of Information Act Officer, and Deputy Village Clerk for the Village of Burr Ridge. My contact
information is 630-654-81 8l x2 140.

III. The Reasons For The Denialr

Your request for records is denied, in whole or in part, because the records are exempt from disclosure
pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 ILCS 140/l et seq., for the following reason(s):

Records containing any and all proprietary information and records related to the operation of an
intergovernmental risk management association or self-insurance pool or jointly self-administered health
and accident cooperative or pool are exempt. Insurance or self-insuiur.. (including any intergovernmental
risk management association or self-insurance pool) claims, loss or risk management information, records,
data, advice, or communications are also exempt. (5 [cs la0l7(l)(s))
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IV Notice of the Rieht to Review bv The Public Access Counselor and Notice of Rieht to Judicial
Review

You have the right to file a request for review by the Public Access Counselor of the Office of the Illinois
Attomey General. The Public Access Counselor may be contacted at

Leah Bartelt
Public Access Counselor
Offrce of the Attorney General
500 South Second Street,
Springfield, Illinois 627 01

Phone: (877)299-3642

If you choose to file a Request for Review with the Public Access Counselor, you must do so within
60 calendar days of the date of this letter. Please note that you must include a copy of your original
FOIA request and this letter when filing a Request for Review with the Public Access Counselor.

You are also notified that you have the right to judicial review regarding the decision made by the
Village of Burr Ridge Freedom of Information Officer pursuant to Section 11 of FOIA.

If you have any questions regarding the above information, please contact the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Shirley Benedict
Freedom of Information Act Officer
Deputy Village Clerk
Village of Burr Ridge
Burr Ridge, Illinois


